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The United States Council for International Business (USCIB) appreciates the opportunity to provide comments to ICANN on the Draft Report on WHOIS Accuracy. USCIB is a business association whose membership includes some 300 leading U.S companies, professional services firms and associations, representing a wide array of Internet stakeholders, including general business users, ISPs, IP Rights Holders, registries, and registrars. USCIB is a founding member of the ICANN Generic Name Supporting Organization (GNSO) Business Constituency and was very active in the formative stages of ICANN. The technical coordination of the Internet is of critical importance to all of our members given the amount of their business that is conducted over it. 

USCIB welcomes ICANN’s commitment to further understand WHOIS accuracy, and found the report useful in informing the Internet community regarding current accuracy rates. USCIB has long recognized a vital role for WHOIS, as information about who registers a domain name constitutes an important tool for businesses in a number of ways, especially in our efforts to reduce fraud and abuse in and through the DNS.  USCIB has always stressed the importance of WHOIS data that is accurate, available, and accessible. 

With regard to accuracy, USCIB is pleased to see that over 71% of the registrants were able to be found in spite of incomplete or fully accurate WHOIS data. The ability to contact an owner is critical to utilizing WHOIS data for legitimate purposes.  Concern still exists, however, that 29% of the domains in the study resulted in substantial or full failure.  Increasing WHOIS accuracy is important for the Internet community and we support appropriate measures to improve accuracy.  However, we recognize that complete accuracy may be difficult or impossible to attain, given the various obstacles inherent to any registration process, such as typos, logistical differences between registration methods, and the varied contact information that is actually used by registrants in certain foreign jurisdictions (e.g. zip codes don’t exist in Ireland except in Dublin City).  In addition, USCIB is also aware of the privacy concerns expressed by many registrants, both businesses and individuals, who wish to keep certain portions of their contact information protected from disclosure.
USCIB recognizes and appreciates the report’s conclusions that establishing and maintaining better WHOIS accuracy involves costs that will ultimately be borne by registrants.  Further study to gauge these costs, or other studies under current consideration, may provide information that would be useful in developing better analysis and possible strategies to enhance WHOIS accuracy.  The cost of any such new studies should be measured against the benefits they would provide in increasing accuracy.
USCIB recognizes that there are many public policy interests related to WHOIS.  It represents an important resource for businesses and the broader Internet community.  We applaud ICANN’s efforts to study accuracy rates and for sharing its findings with the community.  
